

100 Cheshire Court Suite 104 Coatesville, PA 19320 P 610-384-1776 F 610-384-2996

www.pawc.com

East Fallowfield Township Resident Coatesville, PA 19320

August 7, 2009

Re: East Fallowfield Township Sewer Extension

East Fallowfield Township, Chester County, Pennsylvania

Dear Resident,

In August 2007, Pennsylvania American Water, in cooperation with East Fallowfield Township, sent a letter to the residents located along West Chester Road, Cardinal Drive, Robin Road, Valmont Drive, 15<sup>th</sup> Avenue and South 17<sup>th</sup> Avenue indicating that Pennsylvania American Water would be extending sewer service along these roads in order to alleviate existing on-lop septic system deficiencies within this area.

The anticipated construction start date noted in the August 2007 letter had been delayed due to a lag in regulatory agency approvals (a copy of the August 2007 letter is attached). Pennsylvania American Water recently obtained all necessary regulatory agency approvals and is moving ahead with construction of the project. We have selected a contractor and anticipate starting construction in the fall of 2009, with the project's completion expected in the summer/fall of 2010, weather permitting. Please note that all provisions of the August, 2007 letter are still in effect.

East Fallowfield Township and Pennsylvania American Water are continuing to work together to ensure that the project is completed in a timely manner in order to alleviate the potential on-lot septic system concerns of the residents. If you have specific questions about the project, please contact either Jim Kelly at 610-384-1776, ext. 102, or David Lentowski at 610-670-7789, ext. 125.

Sincerely,

David M. Lentowski, P.E.

**Project Manager** 

cc: Garth Monaghan, Chairman, East Fallowfield Township

Denise Miller, Secretary, East Fallowfield Township Vince Pompo, Esq., Solicitor, Eat Fallowfield Township

Jamie MacCombie, P.E., Engineer, East Fallowfield Township

Jim Kelly, Network Supervisor, PAWC

File